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September 9, 2010

BY RESS AND BY COURIER

Ms. Kirsten Walli 

Board Secretary 

Ontario Energy Board 

2300 Yonge St., Suite 2700 

Toronto, ON, M4P 1E4 

Dear Ms. Walli:

RE: Initiative to Develop Electricity Distribution System Reliability Standards 

       Board File No: EB-2010-0249

The Ontario Energy Board (the “Board”) issued a letter to all licensed Electricity Distributors and other Interested Parties, dated August 23rd, 2010, in respect of an initiative to develop system reliability standards for electricity distributors.  

In such letter, the Board indicated that it intends to establish regulatory requirements that will reinforce and strengthen the responsibility of Ontario electricity distributors to provide reliable delivery of electricity to all Ontario customers.  By way of its letter of August 23rd, 2010, the Board invited distributors to participate in the consultative process to support the development of code amendments in order to establish the system reliability requirements.

Horizon Utilities Corporation (“Horizon Utilities”) is interested in participating in all stages of the Board’s process in respect of this matter.  Horizon Utilities will complete the questions provided by the Board by September 17th, 2010.  Horizon Utilities will also participate in the Board’s stakeholder conference on October 15, 2010.  
Horizon Utilities will not seek a cost award in this proceeding.  Correspondence related to this matter may be sent to me electronically at my email address as follows: 
indy.butany@horizonutilities.com
Thank you for the opportunity to participate in this important proceeding.

Yours Truly,

Original signed by Indy Butany-DeSouza

Indy Butany-DeSouza

Vice-President, Regulatory and Government Affairs 

Horizon Utilities Corporation

Tel: (905) 317-4765
